Minutes of Patient Participation Group

Meeting held Tuesday, 19th September 2017 at

(NK) distributed the Patient Participation Group Confidentiality Policy and Declaration Agreement for Volunteers and the Confidentiality Policy Declaration Agreement for PPG members. This later document was signed by:  (SJH), (SS), (AV) and (SV).  The other attendees would be asked to sign this document at the next meeting. (NK) said it was important for the Practice for the PPG members to help with things; that he needed their input.
Dr Kumar gave a talk again about the CQC inspection visit explaining that the Practice had been putting measures in place since the inspection visit and was continuing to do so. Dr Kumar said that the Practice was employing the services of two people, Steve and Vinny in order to make sure that everything possible was in order for the next CQC inspection visit.  This included updates on policies.
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(TW) said that the CQC inspectors seem to differ on their way of doing things, depending on whom a Practice got.  e.g. Our Vaccine Fridge did not pass the test because we did not have a card reader monitoring a 24hr temperature, seven days a week.  Our Vaccine Fridge had a temperature on display on the front of the fridge and also a separate thermometer on the inside of the fridge and was recorded daily Monday to Friday.  After the CQC inspection visit, the Practice purchased the card reader and the temperature is recorded daily from the card reader.  On checking with other Practices, they did not have a card reader but on their CQC visit, their fridge was passed. 

(RP) asked if there was a time limit for the next CQC inspection visit.  

 (TW) said that we thought it was going to happen in the next few weeks.
(AV) volunteered help to the Practice if it needed it.

On-line Services Registration was discussed and (TW) said that the Practice was increasing the number of Patients accessing this service.   (SJH) offered to help with this; (TW) said that this was part of the Receptionists’ job role and that Receptionists were definitely informing Patients now and it was also easier, as Patients could be accessed for this service without ID and Receptionists could vouch for Patients.ie.  Asking for details of their Repeat Prescriptions and details of when they saw the Doctor the last time and which Doctor they saw etc.  (TW) said she was monitoring the demand for On-line appointments and she would increase the number of appointments available to book; currently there were On-line appointments at 10:00am and 5:00pm for both Dr Kumar and 

Dr Ukata.
(SS) said that he did not know anything about registering for on-line services.  (TW) said that details were printed on every prescription counterfoil and Receptionists should be asking whether Patients wished to register for On-line services.
(SS) asked about the website as he could not find anything.  (TW) said that the Practice had its own website and it was: www.centralandthorpesurgery.co.uk   (TW) said that she had spent time on it recently and it had been updated with the exception of one category which was still outstanding.
(TW) said that she had not had the time to look on the NHS Choices website yet but this is something that would have to be looked into.

The subject of parking was brought up as there are not enough car parking spaces at the centre.  (TW) informed everyone that we had just four parking spaces for Doctors and Staff whereas in our previous premises in Boston Avenue we had thirteen parking spaces.  It was discussed by the Patients that more spaces could be provided if the garden areas with trees were changed to allow more car parking.

(TW) said that she attended bi-monthly meetings of the users group tenants of the North Road Primary Care Centre and this subject had come up, time and time again and the landlord was not going to change it.  (TW) said that she would ask the manger of North Road Primary Care Centre whether (SS) could attend one of these meetings.

NB
(TW) asked whether (SS) could attend one of the user group tenants meetings and was informed that (SS) could not attend.
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(AV) asked whether Southend Borough Council could be asked to run a bus service to and from North Road Primary Care Centre.  (TW) said that had all been discussed in the planning of the centre when it was at the planning stage.  Buses had been talked about but nothing had materialised.

(AV) asked whether there had been any physical evidence of this.
(SS) said that he had a Blue Badge and sometimes the spaces were being occupied by non-holders.

(NK) said that additional Patient information boards were going to be purchased.

(SS) said that sometimes out of date information was still on the boards.  He said that he had informed the Reception Staff for them to remove the article.  (TW) thanked him for noticing this and to continue to inform the Reception Staff if he noticed something out of date.

CQC Updates
(NK) said the Practice was expecting two members from the PPG Group to give feedback on behalf of the PPG Group.

All Staff personnel and Doctors and Practice Nurse had done mandatory training.  The Practice was in the process of hiring new additional Staff.

(NK) said that he will bring data to the next PPG meeting.  i.e. National Patient Survey and Shared Performance Tracker.
(SJH) said that she was informed and on-board with on-line things.

(RP) asked what percentage of Patient did not attend (DNA) for appointments and were Patients texted to remind them of their appointments?  (TW) said that the Practice did not currently do this but it was something that the Practice was looking into.

(SS) said he would like the Practice to move into the 21st Century. He wanted to know why the Practice did not have facilities for Patients to use a direct payment machine using a debit card as he, himself, recently had had to pay in cash for a medical.  (TW) had informed him that the Practice did not warrant the cost of providing this facility as it did not do a lot of private work.  (SS) said it would only cost £50.00 to do this.  (NK) said the Practice would look into this.

(AV) said asked how the PPG Group could help the Practice.

(NK) said that the Practice was working hard to be out of special measures and hopefully pass the next CQC inspection visit.  The Practice was offering quality care in a safe environment in accordance to CQC guidelines.  The Practice was looking into the care of Learning Disability Patients, Patients with Dementia, and reviewing Patients in Residential and Nursing Homes.

It was discussed that our Practice is very good for offering Patients appointments.  (SV) said that other Patients said that our Practice was excellent.
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(TW) spoke to (RP) to inform him about the instruction he had previously been given from Thorpe Surgery Receptionists, to not turn up at 3:00pm at Thorpe Surgery but to ring at 3:00pm when he needed to be seen as an “emergency” Patient in the evening surgery.  This instruction had been given by Thorpe Surgery Receptionists as previously Patients were turning up in person at 2:30pm and lining up at 3:00pm to be given an “emergency” appointment; the same time that Patients were ringing for an “emergency appointment”.  (TW) said the Doctors’ rotas would be displayed at the two surgeries.
The next Patient Participation Group meeting would be on Tues 21st November 2017 at 12:00 midday.

(TW) thanked the participants for attending today and accompanied the Patients out and asked them to sign-out of the Visitors’ Book.
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
NB
(SS) There was a discussion regarding putting the full names of Patients attending these PPG meetings, on these minutes.  (SS) said that he did not mind his full name on the minutes.  (TW) said that she had already discussed this with (RP) after the last meeting and it was decided that in the interests of Patients’ safety that only Patients’ initials would be typed on the minutes.  
25th September 2017
